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I’m writing in regards to HB 3063. I moved to Oregon from California after SB 277 passed, taking away my right to
decide what should be injected into my child in order for him to attend school. It’s heartbreaking that Oregon is
trying to do the same. I oppose HB 3063. If there are risks, parents need to have choices. My family has a large
history of autoimmune diseases (I directly have one) and my sister is vaccine injured. I know that the current CDC
schedule for vaccines would not be safe for my child due to his medical history yet medical exemptions are not easy
to get. Please consider children like my son and the hardship it would put on families who are faced to either
homeschool or move out of state to do what’s best for their child. I would move out of Oregon as would many,
many people if this bill were to take away our rights.

It’s unfair to think that unvaccinated or partially vaccinated children are running around spreading diseases. Parents
who selectively vaccinate or who opt out tend to make sure that their children are healthier than probably most
children. Instead of simply relying on vaccines to keep our children healthy, we feed our children healthy, organic
foods, make sure they are getting their vitamins and minerals, and keep their immune systems healthy and strong so
that they can stay healthy. I would die before I let any harm come to my son. I don’t take my son around others
when he gets sick. He is so healthy and now at 4 1/3, he has never even had a single ear injection or anything more
than the common cold. Please allow parents who know their children the best to be able to protect them while giving
them the right to an education.

Thank you for your time,
Crystal Teegarden
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